Dear Mr. Boyer,



I have reviewed the Phase IB/II Archaeological Investigation for the
SugarHouse Casino site (36ph137). There are several points on which I
disagree and believe more information from historical resources needs to be
included. My points are as follows:



*
       Page 2, paragraph 1, sentence 1. This investigation was performed in
accordance with federal and state laws that protect cultural resources. How
can that be included when the native tribes were not consulted? The sentence
should be changed to reflect that or omitted completely.
*
       Page 5, paragraph 2, sentence 5. It is highly probable that prior to
the founding of the city, the area encompassed by Philadelphia would have
been highly attractive to Native American groups. Omit everything before the
word prior. According to historical documentation present with your
consulting parties, it should read that the area was attractive to native
american groups and inhabited by the Lenape people. This is also in the
information given by your consulting parties. (John Conner).
*
       Page 7, This entire page needs to be revised. The person reading this
need to understand why we were called the "Delaware". If you go into
explanation about everything else, you must continue to do so. There also
needs to be more information about the William Penn treaty meeting site. Also
there were more than one tribe to visit this area. The Lenape were looked at
by other tribes as the "grandfather" tribe and therefore the other tribes
sought out their advice. A known meeting place. That information should also
be added.

Overall, I do not believe that there is enough Aboriginal cultural
information present in this report. I recommend that more work be put into
this and the draft be reworked to reflect this part of Philadelphia's
cultural history properly.


Sincerely,

Tamara Francis
NAGPRA/Cultural Preservation Director
Delaware Nation

